
 

Friday 30th September 2022 

Newsletter No. 4 

Dear Grange Community,  

 

It has been a very powerful week full of learning and progress. 

 

Workshops for Parents and carers: 

Ms Jarvis ran some incredibly informative Phonics workshops for parents/carers and you will be able 
to access the presentation on our website. 

We had photos today and we had lots of very extra-smart children CC walking around the school. 

 

Student Council: 

In the student council we tackled problems around the school in order to begin problem solving and 
improvement: 

The student councillors made a list of their reasons for joining the school council: 

To….. 

“Help: 

Make school better 

Everyone to feel included 

More sports 

Everyone feel happy 

Children be great 

Children feel better 

Better learning environment…” 

They have chosen projects to work on and next week we will look in depth at these specific projects 
and communicate them to the school community. 

 

Music at Grange: 

Trumpets and trombones joined the Grange curriculum this week as our year 5 pupils metaphorically 
blew the house down! This is now part of the year 5 curriculum at Grange and we can’t wait for the 
concert at the end of the year. Violin lessons continue in year 6 and music across the school is 
flourishing. The choir are currently working on a Grange song. 

 

Our goal at Grange is for every child to make good 
progress and achieve deep learning that sticks in 
their memory. Our new Inclusion Lead has met with 
all the teachers to plan effective and inclusive 
teaching so that no child is left behind. 

We are ‘CC Walking’ our way towards a bright 
future 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 

Collect your FREE pre-packed meal 
with Soul Kitchen x Grange Primary 
School 

When? Every Sunday from 1 1 :30am 
to 1pm 

Where? Grange Primary School,  
Furness Road Entrance, HA2 0RJ 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME 



MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING: 29TH SEPTEMBER 

We would like to say a massive thank you to 
the parents who came to our  Macmillan 
Coffee Morning on Thursday.  It was so 
lovely to see our Grange Community coming 
together and raising money for charity, all 
by eating cake! 

And a big thank you to Mrs Savage and her 
mum, the Coffee Morning could not have 
happened without them! Every year they 
manage to make it bigger and better! 

Don’t worry if you didn’t make it for our Coffee Morning, 
there is still time to donate to Macmillan!  

Just scan the QR code or go to https://thyg.uk/
BQS007536536 or text CUPCAKE to 70550 to donate 
£5. 

https://thyg.uk/BQS007536536
https://thyg.uk/BQS007536536


YEAR 1 & 2 “SUCCESS FOR ALL” PHONICS WORKSHOP 

Thank you to the parents who came on Thursday and 
Friday for the phonics workshop. If you were unable to 
make it, please go to the link to see the powerpoint 
shown at the meetings. https://
www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/wp-content/
uploads/2022/09/SFA-Parent-Portal-Workshop-KS1.pdf 

 

Here is a parent/carer guide for the “Success for All” 
phonics workshop. https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/wp
-content/uploads/2022/09/Parent_Carer_Guide.pdf   

https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/SFA-Parent-Portal-Workshop-KS1.pdf
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/SFA-Parent-Portal-Workshop-KS1.pdf
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/SFA-Parent-Portal-Workshop-KS1.pdf
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Parent_Carer_Guide.pdf
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All Grange children wear their school uniform including Reception children as we want our children to 
feel proud of themselves and their school. Smart and correct uniform plays a big part in giving a child 
a sense of belonging and identity. School uniform can be ordered online from My Clothing; (a delivery 
charge is payable) or purchased directly from Angels Uniforms in Rayners Lane.   
Angels Uniforms – Rayners Lane, Middlesex HA5 5EH. Tel 020 8866 9972  
To order your school uniform items online from My Clothing, please follow this link: https://
myclothing.com/ 
 

School uniform consists of: 

Grey or black trousers, skirt or pinafore - can be worn with grey, black or white socks, tights or  
leggings to the ankle - (leggings are not allowed by themselves). 

Grey or black shorts or skirt with grey, black or white socks, tights or leggings. 

White shirt, blouse or polo shirt (with or without logo). 

Blue check dress with grey, black or white socks, tights or leggings (no other colours or  
patterns). 

Blue Grange Logo Cardigan or Jumper. 

Black, white or blue headscarf with no embellishments. 

Black leather shoes or completely black trainers (no white soles or logos). 

Please remember to mark all uniform with your child’s name 

Headscarves  

We work in partnership with all members of our community and we foster a spirit of mutual respect 
and understanding for religious and cultural beliefs.  We therefore request that when headscarves are 
worn they are black, white or blue with no embellishments and are of a length that does not present a 
health and safety risk.  Please remember that the children will be participating in physical activities 
involving a range of apparatus and equipment.  

 

PE Uniform   

PE (Physical Education) is an important part of the National Curriculum, and it requires appropriate 
clothing.  The children should bring their PE kit to school in a separate, named drawstring bag. The 
necessary clothing and footwear are:  

 

White T-Shirt          

Dark blue or black sports shorts/track suit bottoms  

Sports trainers/plimsolls for outdoor PE  

Plimsolls for indoor PE  

Dark blue track suit or jumper and leggings for cold weather  
 
 
Dance and gymnastics are done in bare feet; long hair must be tied back.  Please ensure all items of 
clothing are clearly named. 

https://myclothing.com/
https://myclothing.com/


 

 

Dear Grange Parents and Carers  

 

It is an expectation that all Grange children wear the correct uniform including a full PE kit to all 
PE lessons. 

We want our children to feel confident and good about their appearance. 

We want them to have a sense of pride and community and this is served by wearing the  
correct uniform including PE Kit. 

We want to make it as easy as possible for you to help your children succeed. 

We give loads of class charts points and praise to affirm them when they are in the correct PE 
kit. 

Please make sure that you purchase and organise the correct PE kit in the half-term. 

Here are some links to help you see exactly what we need for super correct PE kit: 

 

Asda  

https://www.google.com/amp/s/amp.direct.asda.com/george/school/sports-swimwear/ 
 10M1G1C8,default,sc.html 

 

Tesco  

https://www.tesco.com/zones/clothing/school-uniform 

 

Sainsburys  

https://tuclothing.sainsburys.co.uk/c/kids/school-sportswear 

 

Morrisons  

https://nutmeg.morrisons.com/en/back-to-school/boys/pe-kit 

 

Aldi  

https://www.aldi.co.uk/specialbuys/about-our-specialbuys/back-to-school 

 

Matalan  

https://www.matalan.co.uk/kids-clothing/school-uniform/pe-kit  

 

Thank you for helping us all to be proud of our school. 

 

Kind regards 

Mr D Kerbel 

Headteacher 

School Uniform including PE Kit 
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Year Group Date & Time Where? 

Year 1 Wednesday 5th  
October, 8:45-9:30am 

In classrooms 

Year 2 Thursday 6th October, 
8:45-9:30am 

In classrooms 

Year 3 Friday 7th October,  
8:45-9:30am 

In classrooms 

Year 4 Thursday 13th  
October, 8:45-9:30am 

In classrooms 

Year 5 Tuesday 11th October, 
8:45-9:30am 

In classrooms 

Year 6 Wednesday 12th  
October, 8:45-9:30am 

In classrooms 

CLASSROOM OPEN MORNINGS 

Parent’s evening will take place after half term, week 
beginning 7th November. Further details to come. 

We would like to say a massive thank you to all the 
parents & carers who attended our meet the teacher 
meetings over the last couple of weeks. If you were 
unable to attend and want to know what these meetings 
were about, we have attached the power points on our 
website, under all of our year group/curriculum pages. 
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/learning/year-group-
areas/ 

 

 

Please also be reminded to look on our website at letters 
sent home, where you’ll be able to see & read the letters 
which have been sent home that week and keep you in 
the loop of everything happening at Grange Primary. 
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/parents/letters-sent
-home/autumn  

https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/learning/year-group-areas/
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/learning/year-group-areas/
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/parents/letters-sent-home/autumn
https://www.grange.harrow.sch.uk/parents/letters-sent-home/autumn


Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Monday 3rd October Year 6: Residential Trip 

Tuesday 4th October Year 6: Residential Trip 

Wednesday 5th  
October 

Year 1: Classroom Open 
Morning 8:45-9:30am 

Thursday 6th  
October 

Year 2: Classroom Open 
Morning 8:45-9:30am 

Friday 7th October Year 3: Classroom Open 
Morning 8:45-9:30am 

Tuesday 11th  
October 

Year 5: Classroom Open 
Morning 8:45-9:30am 

Wednesday 12th  
October 

Year 6: Classroom Open 
Morning 8:45-9:30am 

Thursday 13th  
October 

Year 4: Classroom Open 
Morning 8:45-9:30am 

Monday 24th  
October—Friday 
28th October 

Half term holiday 

Monday 31st  
October 

Children return to school 

Thursday 3rd  
November 

Height & Weight checks: 
Reception & Year 6 

Monday 7th  
November 

Reception: Olaudah  
Equiano class eye tests 

Tuesday 8th  
November 

Reception: Marcus Rash-
ford class eye tests 

Wednesday 16th  
November 

School immunisation—flu 
nasal spray—Reception to 
Year 6 

Thursday 15th  
December 

Last day of term school 
finishes 1pm 

Friday 16th  
December 

Staff training day: school 
closed for children 

Monday 19th  
December—Monday 
2nd January 

Christmas break: school 
closed 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

After School Extra Curricular Clubs 

Week 1  

19 Sep – 23 Sep 

Week 2 

26 Sep - 30 Sep 

Week 3 

3 Oct - 7 Oct 

Week 4 

10 Oct - 14 
Oct  

Week 5 

17 Oct - 21 
Oct 

Week 6 - Half 
Term 

24 Oct - 28 Oct 

Week 7 

31 Oct - 4 Nov 

Week 8 

7 Nov - 11 Nov 

Week 9 

14 Nov - 18 
Nov 

Week 10 

21 Nov - 25 Nov 

Week 11 

28 Nov - 2 Dec 

 

Please note that ALL clubs are now 
available to join via ParentPay.  

Please call the school office if you 
have any questions.   

Please collect your child at 4:15pm 
under the canopy outside the 
dining hall. You will only be able to 
access the school via Welbeck 
Road. 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y4-Y6 Gardening Monday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Football Monday 3.15-4.15pm     

Y3-Y4 Basketball Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y6 Cheerleading Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y3 Football Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y5-Y6 Basketball Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y2 Archery (run by 
Superstar Sports) 

Friday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y3-Y6 Dodgeball Friday 3:15-4:15pm 

It is your responsibility to know if 
your child attends an after school 
club and what day(s) they go.  

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk


CENSUS DAY MENU 



SOUL KITCHEN FREE PRE-PACKED MEALS 


